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OPENING THE MEETING

The meeting was opened with a demonstration given by Phil on the proposed new PPG website which he has put together. The demonstration covered all aspects of the site including the Home page and all associated pages attached to it. The site can be accessed via smartphones, I pads and PC’s via the URL: http://www.essexinfo.net/wfmc-ppg/  . The website is free of charge through the Essex Infonet.

Feedback from those attending the meeting was very positive. Phil is happy to administer the site but is keen for others to be involved and is looking for volunteers. 

To promote the website a link will be added to the surgery website and it will be promoted through the surgery newsletter and PPG noticeboard. 

1. WELCOME TO MEMBERS 
Lynn opened the meeting and welcomed all members and thanked them for attending.  
2. APOLOGISE FOR ABSENCE 
Apologies for absence were received from various members and these were recorded.

3. APPROVAL OF PPG MINUTES FROM DECEMBER MEETING
Minutes from the last meeting were approved and signed.  No amendments were noted. 
4. APPROVAL OF AGM MINUTES
There are still no minutes from the AGM to be agreed. Debbie was then actioned to follow this up and present to the Chairman before the next meeting.
5. 2016 AGM
After discussion it was agreed that there was unlikely to be many members attending the AGM as we were not proposing any discussions as we did last year. It was agreed that we would hold the AGM as part of our ordinary meeting to held on Wed 11th May 2016 at the surgery. This would be announced in the next surgery newsletter, put on the surgery website and placed on the PPG noticeboard in the waiting room.

6. UPDATE ON ACTION PLAN

1. Paramedic and ambulance response times.

Since the last update there had been a further request for information under the FOI. Following this, two representatives from Essex Ambulance Trust attended our last meeting on 2nd December 2015 and gave an update as to the changes that had happened since our last meeting and any improvements that had been made.

Since the last meeting the Burnham on Crouch ambulance facility is now manned 24/7. The Trust has also ring fenced the ambulances allocated to the Dengie area so they do not get redeployed to other areas. Overall response times have improved. Training on new Paramedics was due to be completed early in the New Year after which time the Trust should be up to its full complement of staff

The average response time in the Dengie area is now 10 minutes and the practice reported that they had noticed an improvement.

ACTION: To request another request for information under FOI for review and discussion at the next meeting
2. Virtual Participation Group

The current PPG membership is 273 patients and is slowly rising. As per the Action Plan,  Phil, on behalf of the PPG, has recently created a PPG website and links to this are to be included on the surgery website and promoted through the surgery newsletter and PPG noticeboard.
As they have done in previous years, the PPG committee is looking to have another PPG awareness week where they aim to raise awareness of the PPG, promote membership and fundraise for the surgery. Date to be agreed later in meeting   
ACTION:  Debbie to add link to surgery website and place notice on notice board 
3. Planned Development and patient concerns

At the AGM it was agreed that a meeting would be arranged with the local MP John Whittingdale to discuss concerns as to the impact that any further development in the area will have on the surgery. However due to the local and General Election this was postponed.
Since then, the propose development to the east of the village which had been refused went to appeal and was turned down. The Theedhams Farm development to the west of the village is due for appeal in the next couple of months.

The Theedhams Farm development has included as part of its plan to provide space for a new Medical Centre. These plans have been revised from the original proposal and it looks as if this appeal is granted then the site for the new Centre will be approved with the agreement of NHS England. Should this go ahead, time scales quoted are in the region of 2 years for a new building
During the past year patient numbers have risen by just over 100 and are still rising. In order to cope with these new patients the surgery is looking to take on an additional part time member of staff
4. Friends and Family Feedback

There were two points on the Action Plan that had arisen out of comments left on the FFT forms. These were single comments and they were not repeated by other patients who filled in the forms.
Debbie has been monitoring the FFT responses on a monthly basis and reporting them to NHS England and posting them on the surgery website. There have been no further negative responses. 
7. SYSTMONE ONLINE UPDATE
Late last year the surgery moved over to the new on line repeat prescription service and appointment booking through SystmOne. This last week the surgery has enabled patients to view coded information and test results from their patient record. All new patients that enroll with the on line service will get this service automatically, but those patients already registered will need to request that this service is added to their profile.
There was a query as to why the full patient record was not available. Whilst it is possible to turn this facility on, it is the current understanding that once turned on it is available to all patients that register with the on line service and that there is no way of controlling this. It is a concern clinically that this would not be appropriate for all patients and advice needs to sought to clarify the permissions that can be placed on the service 

ACTION:   Debbie to obtain clarification regarding permissions on the service
8. PPG AWARENESS WEEK - RAFFLE AND PHOTO SESSION
A date was set for the official handing over of the Sonograph to the surgery by the PPG. This will be Wednesday 16th March, 1.30pm
PPG awareness week will run from Monday 6th June for one week. The PPG will be looking to man the stall every morning during this week.

Phil will draw up a rota with all the time slots that need covering throughout the week. This will then be sent out to all PPG virtual members asking for volunteers. Debbie will send out the rota as soon as it is agreed and then again nearer the time.
ACTION: Phil to draw up rota and Debbie to distribute to members

9. REVIEW OF PPG COMMITTEE
It has been noted that there are a number of names on the PPG committee of members that have not attended in a very long time. It was agreed that the list of committee members would be reviewed and an e mail would be sent to these members that had not attended for a long time asking if they still wanted to be on the committee.
The PPG committee would actively look to recruit more members to the committee
10. UPDATE ON BUILDING PLANS
See entry under ‘Planned Development and patient concerns’ under point 6: Update on Action Plan

A point was raised regarding any money that might be due from the Woodside development. Debbie to look into if there was any money given over from that development and if there is any still left wit5h the Council. 

11. AOB

· New staff - The practice currently has an advert out for a new part time nurse practitioner/nurse provider to help with the increased work load

· Change to hospitals - There has been an article in the news in the last couple of days regarding the amalgamation of Basildon, Southend and Chelmsford Hospitals. There is 

general concern as to the impact this will have on current services and how far we will have to travel to  access these services. It was agreed that we would monitor this and discuss at future meetings when there was more information. 
· Patient survey – there was discussion as to whether the PPG wanted to run a survey this year. It was agreed to review this later in the year

· Action Plan for next year – it was agreed that this would be discussed and agreed at the AGM

DATE OF NEXT PPG MEETING: Wednesday 11th May 2016
